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From the Woodshed
Consider your vocation as another opportunity to serve...

Well, September rolled by in a flash, and Kim and I visited 12 more 
clubs in this fantastic District of ours. We visited several clubs that 
were pretty close to home in the Reno 
and Lake Tahoe areas, then we headed 
to the far northern reaches of the 
District to be amazed by the great 
clubs in Alturas and Cedarville. After 
that we headed to the “south pole” of 
the District, and visited the venerable 
Tonopah Club (chartered in 1924!) 
and a couple of our new clubs in the 
Bishop and Mammoth Lakes area. 
Again we were so impressed by all 
that these clubs do for their 
communities, and beyond. It is so 
moving to see the flame of the 
Rotary movement burning  brightly 
in our clubs!

October is Vocational Service Month, one of the bedrocks of Rotary 
service. I remember when I was Club President; I wanted to make 
sure that my club had a program of service in each of the (at that 
time 4)  Avenues of Service. When it came to setting goals and 
developing a program of Vocational Service, I had a problem:  I had 
no idea what it was!

Interestingly, it was probably the second area of service that Rotary 
settled into. First was, of course, the development of friendships and 

fellowship through “Club Service”. Heck that was the driver to form 
Rotary in the first place. Our founder, Paul Harris, was lonely for 
friends in the big city of Chicago. I believe that the very next way 
that these early Rotarians found to serve others was through their 
vocations. Viewing our vocation as an “opportunity for service” 
was, and still is for some, a powerful paradigm shift in the way we 
view the world. When we see our careers as an Avenue of Service to 
humankind, high ethical standards in business naturally follow. The 
Four Way Test is our keystone here.

So, if vocational service is part of the foundation of Rotary, why did 
I not even know what it was as I sat at my desk, scratching my head 
to come up with a plan for my club? I really don’t know the answer. 
I think it is partially the fact that sometimes something becomes so 
ingrained in our experience that we to take it for granted, and 
eventually start to forget its value in our lives. I know many parents 
who might attest that their children sometimes take parental love 
and service for granted, and may at times forget how wonderful and 
important it is. So it may well be with Rotarians, and Vocational 
Service.

But think about this: consider all the vocations that are represented 
in your club. Now think about all the vocations that are represented 
in District 5190. Now add all the various vocations represented in 
the entire world of Rotary.

Literally, Rotarians can accomplish anything, in 
any area of expertise, through their vocations.

X

http://www.facebook.com/RotaryDistrict5190?ref=hl
http://www.facebook.com/RotaryDistrict5190?ref=hl
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But we as Rotarians do more than just 
provide a “service” through our vocations; 
we model and reward the highest ethical 
standards in doing so. That is a powerful 
force for good in the world!

So, looking back on myself, as a President -
Elect I struggled to figure out how my club 
could give some focus and energy to 
Vocational Service.  It seems easier for me 
today. First, I would ask one of my fellow 
Rotarians to be my Vocational Service 
Chair. I would ask that person to develop 
and oversee a Vocational Service Program. 
That program might include an award for 
local businesses and merchants who 
demonstrate high ethical standards and 
community support through their business 
activities. It could include a project that 
would spotlight the Four Way Test, and 
make it relevant to current events in the 
community and my club. Perhaps we could 
also assist the local schools with “career 
day” activities, mentor students or young 
professionals, and give vocational 
scholarships to graduating seniors. I would 
hold one meeting each quarter at the place 
of business of one of my fellow Rotarians 
and celebrate the service that person 
provides for their clients or customers. I 
would also ask for Rotarians in my club to 
give programs about their careers and 
accomplishments in their professional lives. 
Some of our best programs are sitting right 
across the table from us at our meetings!

I would showcase the ability of members to 
network with each other in their jobs to 
enhance our service to the community. 
Networking is a key element of Vocational 
Service, and may be a key piece of the 
puzzle of attracting new members to our 
clubs. I actually joined Rotary to enhance 
my professional relationship to the local 
community. By networking with club 
members who represented a core group of 
community leaders, I was able enhance my 
ability to serve the community through my 
vocation. 

So, I highly recommend that you give some 
added emphasis to how your club can 
improve its projects and programs in the 
avenue of Vocational Service. You will 
probably find many individual projects or 
activities that you already do, and you may 
discover that these in aggregate make a 

Assistant Governor’s Straight Talk
Area 5, Barbara Besana

I am pleased to serve my second term as Assistant Governor for 
Area 5.  Area 5 is located in Auburn, California and the 
surrounding area and is served by 3 Rotary Clubs and 1 Interact 
Club.  Auburn is considered one of the best places to live in 
Northern California.  It is bordered by the beautiful American 
River Canyon and nestled in the western foothills of the Sierra 
Nevada Mountains, located at the crossroads of Highway I-80 
and historic Highway 49.  Auburn is the county seat of Placer 

County.  Auburn supports the Arts and has been called the 
Endurance Capital of the World, home to the Tevis Cup Ride and Western States Endurance 
Run.  

Our 3 Rotary Clubs are within a seven mile radius-the Rotary Clubs of Auburn, Auburn 
Gold Country, and Auburn Daybreak.   Each of our clubs brings Peace through Service 
through their passion and dedication. Leading their clubs to excellence for 2012 - 13 is our 
presidential lineup:  Auburn Rotary – Bart O’Brien, Secondary Education – Retired, Auburn 
Gold Country Rotary – Keith Nesbitt, Instrumentation, and Auburn Daybreak-Steven Lease, 
Financial Advisor.  It is a great honor to work with and serve with these presidents.  

The 3 clubs have a strong foundation supporting each other and partnering on community 
projects, events, and marketing.  Meeting monthly, the presidents collaborate on the 
promotion of Rotary service and ideals in our community.   Area 5 ROCKS with their 
community spirit!  Each club sponsors the other clubs major fundraising events.  Each club 
works individually and together with Area 4 to implement the Rotary Eighth Grade 
Leadership Experience (REGLE)  which occurred in September this year.  The clubs partner 
for public relations opportunities with a one-page ad highlighting Rotary and the local clubs 
activities in the local newspaper each fall. 

The Rotary Clubs in Area 5 combine leadership and resources to put on an area-wide 
Speech and Music contest.  Gold Country Rotary Club takes the lead in the Speech contest 
and Auburn Rotary Club takes the lead in the Music contest.  The clubs together provide the 
cash prizes and participate as judges.  Our area has also taken leadership roles at the district 
level for the Speech and Music contests conducted at the District Conference for the past 
several years.  Auburn Daybreak past President Stacy Pedersen is the current District 
Vocational Service Chair.

AUBURN DAYBREAK ROTARY 
CLUB – meets Wednesday 
mornings at 7 a.m. at the Sierra 
Smokehouse Grill.  They have said, 
“They get up early and they like it!”  
Founded in 1995, our dearest PDG 
Gene Albaugh was a charter member 
of the Daybreak Rotary Club.  They 
are strong supporters of the 
Foundation with 1 bequest member 
and are a 100% Paul Harris Fellow 
club.  They are a small but mighty 
club.  Their current fundraisers 
include a wine cooler raffle and passive fundraisers underway “Change for Rotary” and 
Raley’s Quality of Life Card.  Scholarships of $2,000 were presented to local high school 
students last year – not bad for a small club.  President Steve Lease has initiated a monthly 
community fellowship to introduce the community to Rotary.  Each month the club 
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powerful Vocational Service Program. 
That’s great! Now you have more intention 
and can improve on what you are already 
doing. You may find that with a little work 
you can undertake other activities and 
projects that add balance to your club’s 
service to the community, and to the world. 
In this process your club will become more 
attractive to new members while at the 
same time revitalizing one of the bedrocks 
of Rotary: Vocational Service! 

Sam “Woody” Wilbanks

emphasizes Vocational Service 
with club meetings at local 
businesses and related programs.  
They sponsor students and projects 
at Bowman School where they are 
currently installing Get Fit 
equipment and a new backboard 
for their field. They are 
implementing a “Read to Me” 
program for youth.  They are 
actively involved with youth 
programs sending students to 
RYLA each year, in addition to the 
REGLE program.  Every member 

of the club is IGNITED, involved and energized.  Contact Daybreak Rotary Club at their 
website: https://sites.google.com/site/rotaryclubofauburndaybreak/

AUBURN GOLD COUNTRY ROTARY CLUB – meets at noon on Thursdays at the 
Ridge Golf Course.  Last year they were the recipient of the Club of Excellence and the 
First Annual Club of the Year award.  For medium clubs they received 9 awards and they 
are maintaining their momentum!  They are actively involved in the Shelter Box program 
with 3 of their members 
certified in that program.  
They support the food closet 
and each quarter organizes 
“Feed the Homeless” event at 
the local Gathering Inn.  They 
are strong supporters of the 
Foundation with every 
member involved in EREY.  
They provide scholarships 
annually to the local high 
schools.  They support literacy, 
vocational and youth programs at Rock Creek Elementary School and Foresthill High 
School, including sponsoring students for RYLA annually.  Their major fundraiser is the 
Oktoberfest at Gold Country Fairgrounds on October 19, 2012, – come join the fun with 

over 500 people!  Their spring 
fundraiser is a Mardi Gras event.  
There are definitely IGNITED about 
membership resulting in a growth in 
their membership.   Please visit their 
w e b s i t e a t :  
www.gcrotary.vpweb.com 

AUBURN ROTARY CLUB – 
meets at noon on Tuesdays at the 
Elks Club.  Auburn Rotary Club is 
the oldest Rotary Club in Auburn 
founded in 1924 and the parent club 

to the two other Rotary Clubs in 
Auburn and the local Placer High School Interact Club.  Auburn Rotary Club provides 
premier services to the community’s youth with over $17,000 awarded in scholarships last 
year, 3 RYLA students sponsored, 4 REGLE sponsorships and a RYE student annually, 
Scout sponsorship and many more. Auburn Rotary’s Garden has yielded 13,847 pounds of 
produce supporting the local Salvation Army, local food closets, and supports, as a 
byproduct, the local Cancer Endowment Fund.  Vocational Projects encompass Peace for 
Families, Vocational Service Awards, speaker’s bureau to at-risk youth, offsite club 

Woody’s Whereabouts
 Oct 2  Auburn

 Oct 3  Auburn Daybreak

 Oct 4  Auburn Gold Country

 Oct 9  Reno Centennial Sunset

 Oct 12  Tahoe-Douglas

 Oct 15  Reno

 Oct 18  Fernley

 Oct 23  Nevada County South

 Oct 24  Nevada City 49er Breakfast

 Oct 25  Nevada City

 Oct 29  Grass Valley

 Oct 30  Penn Valley

Nov 6 Bishop

Nov 7 Mammoth

Nov 14 Elko

Nov 15 Elko - Desert Sunrise

Nov 16 Reno Sunrise

Nov 27 Westwood - Lake Almanor

Nov 28 Susanville

Nov 29 Susanville Sunrise

“Vocational Service Update”
RI’s quarterly electronic newsletter 

provides information and resources to 
help Rotarians practice vocational 

service in their professional lives and 
through club activities

Click Here to Sign Up

https://sites.google.com/site/rotaryclubofauburndaybreak/
https://sites.google.com/site/rotaryclubofauburndaybreak/
http://www.gcrotary.vpweb.com
http://www.gcrotary.vpweb.com
http://www.rotary.org/en/MediaAndNews/Newsletters/MoreNewsletters/Pages/VocationalService.aspx
http://www.rotary.org/en/MediaAndNews/Newsletters/MoreNewsletters/Pages/VocationalService.aspx
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meetings at local businesses, and teacher/student awards.  Literacy 
remains a focus with speaker gifts, Born to Read, Adult Literacy, 
ESL program and Auburn Reads.  The importance of Ethics, not 
only in our youth programs but our clubs, continues to be 
highlighted.  The various Arts programs are among those 
community groups supported by Auburn Rotary.  The major events 
planned this year are the 30th Annual Spirit of Auburn Community 
BBQ in September serving over 1,000, with a goal to raise $40,000 
and a Poker for Polio Casino Nite featured in the spring.   Incoming 
Zone Director Steve Snyder calls Auburn Rotary home.  Please visit 
their website: www.auburncarotary.org .

Club News
Gold Country Rotary’s Oktoberfest Rivals the Bavarian 
Original

Auburn Gold Country Rotary’s Oktoberfest fundraiser for 
community projects will be celebrating its twenty-fifth year on 
Friday, October 19, at Auburn Gold Country Fairgrounds Placer 
Building. There will be door prize and raffle drawings, stein holding 
and costume contests, and silent auctions throughout the evening. 
And that’s just the topping on the Strudel!  

Taps will be flowing with traditional Oktoberfest beer from 
Munich’s Spaten brewery. Plates piled high with succulent pork 
chops, Bratwurst sausages and sauerkraut, along with lively 
entertainment promises fun for the whole family.  

German music and folk dancing will be provided by The 
Sacramento Turn Verein Alpentanzer Schuhplattler. The six-piece 
band including accordions, saxophone, clarinet, bass and tuba will 
accompany folk dancing from the Austrian and Bavarian Alpine 
regions. This is as traditional as it gets.  

For those who want to get their groove on, music from A-Train will 
keep the dance floor hopping well into the night. A-Train delivers 
fun while paying tribute to some of the best rock and roll songs 
from the 70’s to today.  

Event doors open 
at 5pm, dinner is 
served from 5:30 
to 8:30pm, and 
entertainment and 
dancing continues 
into the evening 
until 10pm. 
Tickets are $22 
for adults ($25 at 
the door)  and $10 
for children under 
thirteen. They’re 
available from 
any Gold Country 
Rotarian or call Jeff Moore at Community 1st Bank, (530) 
863-4804, and Ralph Smith at State Farm Agency, (530) 885-8652.

One Considerate Gesture Can Change a Life

Recently the Rotary Club of Tahoe City celebrated an evening of 
fellowship on Lake Tahoe under the glow of the big beautiful moon.  
Club members came together for the Harvest Moon Dinner Cruise  
aboard the “Tahoe Gal.”  What a night; the weather could not have 
been better.  

What was planned as an evening for Rotarians to celebrate shared 
interests and Service Above Self experiences, ended as a fundraiser 
to benefit others in the community and the world.  Wanting to 
support Rotary, Mark Moore, a good friend of the Skipper Larry 
offset the cost of the evening and made a generous donation to the 
club.  It is amazing how the caring nature of Rotarians attracts 
others with the same quality.  

Green thumb Rotarians produce nearly 14,000 pounds of produce for local causes

“With one kind gesture you can change a life.  One 
person at a time you can change the world.”

~ Steve Maraboli ~

http://www.auburncarotary.org
http://www.auburncarotary.org
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Promoting Health and Well-being

The second annual Edible Peddle 100 was held on September 16, 
2012. Jointly sponsored by the Rotary Club of Reno Sunrise and 
Edible Reno Tahoe magazine, this fun bicycle trek offered 
enthusiasts the option of completing a 10, 50 or 100 mile course.  
There was a fantastic turnout with 960 registrations for the ride.    
Following the event, cyclists and volunteers enjoyed a barbecue 
featuring locally sourced food.  Clearly Rotary, good weather, and 
superb health came together to create a memorable day.  

I am Available, I am Dependable, I Give More Than I 
Take, I am a Rotarian

After a long and high-yielding growing season, the Auburn Gold 
Country Rotary Club members and local citizens are now reaping 
the benefits of hard work in their Community Garden.    Half of the 
nearly 7 tons of harvested vegetables are being boxed with meat 

from the “Feed the Hungry” program.  These boxes are provided to 
the local Salvation Army each year to help nourish local citizens.  

The remaining half of the harvest is being sold to local restaurants. 
The proceeds from these sales are donated to the Auburn 
Community Cancer Endowment Fund. The Community Garden is 
Auburn Gold Country’s ongoing community project, spearheaded 
by our Community Service Chair, Linda Fazo.

"Never doubt a small group of thoughtful, committed people can 
change the world. Indeed, it's the only thing that ever has."

-- Margaret Mead --

You Can’t Hit a Home Run Unless You Step Up to the 
Plate

Rising Star Awards were recently presented to Paul and 
Robin Kaylor who joined the Rotary Club of Minden 
just one year ago.  It did not take long for these 
Rotarians to become actively involved in Rotary and 

their club activities.   Paul is the club webmaster and was the main 
force in getting ClubRunner up and trotting (running would be 
redundant).  Robin stepped up to be Secretary and has agreed to be 
President-elect.  It is fascinating to watch how being a Rotarian 
brings us the leader instilled within each of us.  Way to go Paul and 
Robin!

Teachers Affect Eternity

Teachers and staff from Yerington and Smith Valley schools will be  
treated by the Rotary Club of Yerington to a gourmet dinner October 
4, at the Boys and Girls Club in Yerington.  

Brian Shul will be the speaker at the dinner. Brian was a pilot with 
the U.S. Air Force and finished his exemplary career piloting the top 
secret reconnaissance plane (SR-71).  He is also an excellent 
photographer and has many pictures of the recon plane to augment 
his presentation.  Brian will also address 
the high school students earlier in the day. 

Let us always remember that a teacher 
affects eternity, you can never tell where 
their influence ends. Teaching, whether 
formal or informal, is a nobel vocation and 
one which deserves special appreciation 
during Rotary’s Vocational Service Month.  
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Focus on the District
I “Like” Rotary District 5190

Rotarians help provide service through fellowship, and Facebook’s 
social networking is one of the many ways Rotarians are connecting 
online. There are compelling reasons why District 5190 has chosen 
to have a presence on Facebook. Facebook is the world’s top social 
networking with nearly a billion active users, 50% of whom check 
into Facebook at least once every day. The 
District has the potential to connect with 
thousands of users to promote events, share 
news, and interact through online dialogues. 
Please join with others who have “Liked” 
Rotary District 5190’s official Facebook page 
and join the conversation by clicking this link 
D5190 Facebook. 

Calling All Webmasters

Rotary Youth Exchange is looking for a Rotarian volunteer to serve 
as the webmaster for the RYE website (www.rye5190.org).    We 
want to move the website to a new CMS host that will give us more 
flexibility than we now have. If you are interested in volunteering or 
would like more information, contact Jon Greene at 
info@rye5190.org or 775-544-8855.

Meeting Makeup 

Striving for perfect attendance through regular attendance 
and makeup meetings 

The Standard Rotary Club Constitution defines when a member’s 
attendance is sufficient to be considered to be in good standing and 
what constitutes a valid make-up. Make-ups are defined as if, within 
14 days before or after the regular time for a meeting, the member:

1. attends at least 60 percent of the regular meeting of another 
club; or

2. attends a regular meeting of a Rotaract or Interact club; or 
3. attends an RI or District meeting as more fully defined in the 

Constitution; or
4. is present at the usual time and place of a regular meeting of 

another club for the purpose of attending such meeting, but that 
club is not meeting at that time or place; or

5. attends and participates in a club service project or a club-
sponsored community event or meeting authorized by the 
board; or

6. attends a board meeting or, if authorized by the board, a 
meeting of a service committee to which the member is 
assigned; or

7. participates through a club web site in an interactive activity 
requiring an average of 30 minutes of participation.

Members who are “Rule of 85” (65 years of age and age plus years 
in Rotary equals or exceeds 85)  are exempt as are Officers of RI and 
make-ups are not required.  Members on a Leave of Absence are 

excused from attendance requirements but are considered absent for 
the purposes of calculating attendance percentages unless they 
attend or make-up a meeting. 

Taking Your Vocation to the Next Level of Service

The Rotary Foundation Cadre of Technical Advisers is a group of 
volunteer Rotarians who provide technical expertise and advice to 
Rotarians planning and implementing projects around the world. 
Cadre members support Foundation programs by reviewing, 
monitoring, and evaluating projects and ensuring the proper 
stewardship of grant funds. 

Cadre member eligibility requirements
• Be current, active member of a functioning Rotary club
• Be in good standing with The Rotary Foundation and 

Rotary International
• Possess professional experience in at least one of the 

technical sectors
• Receive endorsement from district governor 

For more information, review the Cadre of Technical Advisor  
information on the RI website.  If you would like to be considered 
for service as a volunteer member of The Rotary Foundation Cadre 
of Technical Advisers (the cadre), please Download the 
registration form, complete the form in full, and forward it District 
Governor Sam “Woody” Wilbanks for his review and signature. 

Look Who’s Coming For Dinner

This year we have 24 inbound students and 25 outbound students.   
Our exchange partners are Argentina, Austria, Belgium, Brazil, 
Chile, Denmark, France, Germany, Italy, Korea, Poland, Slovakia, 
Spain and Thailand.   

Sharpen Your Pencil

Registration is now open for the 2012-13 Rotary Academy.  Don’t 
miss this opportunity to learn more than you thought about this great 
organization ~ Rotary International ~  

Registration is open through October 31, 2012.  

Check out Rotary Academy Information on the District 5190 
website at: http://www.rotarydistrict5190.org/academy.asp

2012-13 Inbound Rotary Youth Exchange class

http://www.facebook.com/RotaryDistrict5190
http://www.facebook.com/RotaryDistrict5190
http://www.rye5190.org/
http://www.rye5190.org/
mailto:info@rye5190.org
mailto:info@rye5190.org
http://www.rotary.org/en/serviceandfellowship/fundaproject/humanitariangrants/pages/grantscadre.aspx
http://www.rotary.org/en/serviceandfellowship/fundaproject/humanitariangrants/pages/grantscadre.aspx
http://www.rotary.org/RIdocuments/en_pdf/hg_cadre_registration_form_en.pdf
http://www.rotary.org/RIdocuments/en_pdf/hg_cadre_registration_form_en.pdf
http://www.rotary.org/RIdocuments/en_pdf/hg_cadre_registration_form_en.pdf
http://www.rotary.org/RIdocuments/en_pdf/hg_cadre_registration_form_en.pdf
http://www.rotary.org
http://www.rotary.org
http://www.rotarydistrict5190.org/academy.asp
http://www.rotarydistrict5190.org/academy.asp
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Club Kudos
This section is dedicated to sharing brilliance in action.  As you read through these ideas you will be reminded that Rotarians are creative, 
action oriented people.  Borrow an idea, refashion it to fit your club, or use it to spark a new idea. Please submit your ideas to 
ecavasso@gmail.com, for inclusion in future District newsletters. 

Fellowship

Plymouth Upcountry and 
Pollock Pines have realized BIG 
fellowship benefits by switching 
one meeting a month from their 
usual breakfast time to a dinner 
meeting.  Members appreciate 
the variety, families are more 
often included, and the beer and 
wine don’t hurt, either!!  
Possibilities: potluck rotating 
among member homes, schedule 
different restaurants, picnics in 
the summer. For more 
information contact Carol 
Abbanat in Pollock Pines at 
carolabbanat@yahoo.com

Program No Show

Alturas has a standby program 
for those times when a scheduled 
speaker has a last minute conflict 
and is unable to attend the 
meeting.  The club president  
keeps a bag filled with the names 
of club members.  Three or four 
names are drawn from the bag 
and members are asked to share 
a little bit about themselves.  

Ask them to talk about their 
vocation, why they joined 
Rotary, special skills and 
interests, and then end with 
something fun such as a little 
know fact about themselves.  

With this approach you’ll never 
be caught high-and-dry without a 
program.

Newsletter Ideas

Area 7 clubs suggest that 
newsletters be circulated to sister 
clubs within your area, thereby 
keeping each other abreast of 
interesting programs that nearby   
Rotarians might like to attend.  
This also serves to help club 
members stay on top of Rotary 
projects and events within their 
neighboring area.

Feature a club member weekly, 
or maybe once a month in 
smaller clubs.  This really helps 
increase member interest in the 
newsletter, and fellowship in the 
club.

Use the newsletter to generate 
interest in meetings by including 
a write-up on the upcoming 
programs.

Keeping Track

How about creating a 
big graphic for a fun 
way to track your clubs 
progress on a big 
project, membership 
goals, or fundraising for 
the Founda t ion?  
Perhaps a huge 
thermometer like the 
colorful one created by 
the Rotary Club of 
Truckee.

EREY - Staying One 
Step Ahead

Has your club's EREY 
status ever been done in 
by last minute new 
members when their  Foundation 
donations were collected too 
late?  How about establishing a 
club policy that badges cost new 
members $10.00, which will be 
donated to the Foundation in 

their name?  Or perhaps a new 
member's first fine, or first 
"Happy Bucks" could be routed 
to Polio Plus?

Gifts That Keep On Giving

Here's a clever twist 
to the traditional 
baskets filled with 
"feast foods" at 
Thanksgiving and 
Christmas ... deliver 
the feasts in laundry 
baskets!  The laundry 
baskets could be 
decorated with a 
Rotary Wheel, and 
would become "a 
useful gift that keeps 
on giving."

Interacters Snap To 
It

Is your club 
struggling with this 

whole "internet age" stuff?  
Some clubs are bringing in their 
Interacters to help them out, and 
they are now sporting a "snappy" 
web presence, with face book 
and other social media.

Polio Score Board
Wild Poliovirus (WPV) cases – As of 25 Sep 2012. 

On 27 September, UN Secretary General Ban Ki-moon hosted a 
high-level event on polio eradication, in the margins of the UN 
General Assembly in New York. The event, ‘Our Commitment to 
the Next Generation: The Legacy of a Polio-free World’ is bringing 
together leaders of the remaining endemic countries, donor 
governments, development agencies, spearheading partners and 
representatives of the media, to draw attention to the urgent need for 
focus and commitment to eradicate the remaining 1% of polio cases 
worldwide. 
 
The event will be followed by a global civil society festival on 29 
September, bringing together top artists with an audience of 60,000 
to a concert in New York’s Central Park, to catalyze further action to 

end polio and extreme poverty. For more, please visit 
www.globalfestival.com. 

Total cases Year-to-date 
2012

Year-to-date 
2011

Total in 
2011* 

Globally 150 409 650 

Case breakdown by country

Countries Total as of
25 Sep 2012

Total as of
25 Sep 2011

Total in 
2011

Most Recent 
Case

Pakistan 37 91 198 01-Sep-12

Nigeria 90 33 62 01-Sep-12

Afghanistan 18 28 80 28-Aug-12

Chad 5 114 132 14-Jun-12

mailto:ecavasso@gmail.com
mailto:ecavasso@gmail.com
mailto:carolabbanat@yahoo.com
mailto:carolabbanat@yahoo.com
http://www.globalfestival.com
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Rotary Officers 2012-13
Rotary International
RI President: Sakuji Tanaka
RI President-elect: Ron D. Burton
Director Zone 25/26: Kenneth R. Boyd

Rotary District 5190
District Governor: Sam “Woody” Wilbanks
District Governor Elect: Vicki Puliz
District Governor Nominee: Joe Zarachoff
District Secretary: John Sullivan
District Treasurer: Cheryl Zarachoff
District Executive Assistant: Ginny Lewis
Trainer: PDG Wyn Spiller
Newsletter Editor: Elizabeth Cavasso
Webmaster: Mike Neal

Assistant Governors
Area 1: Penny Artz
Area 2: Gail Ellingwood
Area 3: Steve Lieberman
Area 4: Doug McDonald
Area 5: Barbara Besana
Area 6: Carol Abbanat
Area 7: PJ Karnaze
Area 8: Gary MacDonald
Area 9: Joe Zarachoff
Area 10: Greg Hunewill
Area 11: Michelle Urain
Area 12: David Mason
Area 13: Randy Van Tassell

District Newsletter
The Rotary District 5190 Newsletter is a monthly publication sponsored by District 
Governor Sam “Woody” Wilbanks. Please note the newsletter is posted on the District 
website at www.rotarydistrict5190.org/ newsletters.asp. Follow the instructions to 
download a copy of the newsletter. It is necessary to have a “Portable Document 
Format” (PDF) reader to read it. Instructions for downloading the free “Acrobat Reader” 
are available on the website. If you cannot print a copy from the website, contact your 
Assistant Governor and ask for a hard copy.

Send Club bulletins, news and brilliant ideas to Editor Elizabeth Cavasso, 1201 Juniper 
Street, Alturas, CA 96101 or e-mail to ecavasso@gmail.com • Home: 530-233-3265 • Cell: 
530-640-0002. Deadline: 20th of the previous month of publication.

Printed by DigiPrint Corporation 775-786-4464 • digiprintcorporation.com

Calendar
Oct 6:! District Leadership Meeting - Incline Village
Oct 11:! Past and Present - The Rotary Global History Fellowship was founded in 

2000.  Learn more at www.rghf.org 
Oct 12:! RYE Outbound 2013-14 Short Applications Due
Oct 15:! Registration opens for PETS in San Jose
Oct 16:! World Food Day - Learn about the Rotarian Action Group for the 

Alleviation of Hunger and Malnutrition at www.alleviatehunger.org
Oct 20:! RYE Outbound 2013-14 Briefing Meeting & Passport Fair – Incline Village
Oct 20:! Last day to submit September attendance
Oct 24:! World Polio Day - Find out how you can eradicate polio at 

www.endpolionow.org

“Peace begins with a smile” ~ ~ Mother Teresa

Club Attendance Report: August 2012 
John Sullivan *No report filed this month.  Total is from last known report filed.

Club Total Gain Loss Attendance
Annual Giving 

YTD
Restricted Giving 

YTD Club Total Gain Loss Attendance
Annual Giving 

YTD
Restricted Giving 

YTD
!Alturas 25 2 0 66% $2,033 $1,148 !Nevada!County!South 32 3 0 95% $0 $0
!Alturas!Sunrise 25 0 0 65% $411 $0 !Penn!Valley 36 0 0 90% $2,695 $0
!Amador!Upcountry!(Pioneer) 24 0 0 81% $0 $200 !Placerville* 49 ! $3,004 $415
!Auburn 104 0 1 86% $3,030 $1,400 !PlymouthJFoothills 26 0 0 63% $283 $0
!Auburn!Daybreak 13 1 1 96% $0 $0 !Pollock!PinesJCamino 16 1 0 70% $300 $0
!Auburn!Gold!Country 44 2 1 89% $2,300 $400 !Portola 30 1 0 94% $225 $226
!Bishop 37 0 2 50% $230 $0 !Quincy 42 0 0 82% $2,725 $0
!Bishop!Sunrise* 10 ! $1,270 $100 !Reno 206 3 0 62% $5,550 $5,266
!Cameron!Park 60 0 0 71% $40 $0 !Reno!Centennial!Sunset 29 0 0 82% $400 $0
!Carson!City 87 4 0 56% $1,525 $400 !Reno!Central 59 0 2 86% $2,416 $0
!Carson!City!J!Sunset 21 0 0 96% $1,000 $0 !Reno!Midtown 28 2 0 52% $25 $0
!Chester 22 0 0 68% $2,200 $0 !Reno!South 60 1 1 72% $1,191 $40
!Elko 78 0 0 49% $0 $693 !Reno!Sunrise 50 0 0 64% $75 $275
!ElkoJDesert!Sunrise 27 0 0 60% $2,553 $727 !Smith!Valley 22 0 0 50% $500 $177
!Ely 29 0 0 65% $0 $0 !South!Lake!Tahoe 57 0 0 56% $2,020 $0
!Fallon 46 1 0 53% $1,210 $0 !Sparks 124 2 0 79% $2,400 $0
!Fernley 24 0 0 61% $0 $0 !Sparks!Centennial!Sunrise 28 0 0 77% $2,349 $200
!Georgetown!Divide 35 3 0 54% $0 $0 !Surprise!Valley!(Cedarville) 19 0 0 79% $0 $0
!Grass!Valley 72 0 2 82% $180 $315 !Susanville 54 2 0 49% $0 $0
!Greenville 9 0 0 56% $510 $0 !Susanville!Sunrise 30 0 0 70% $1,300 $193
!Incline!Village 25 0 0 86% $1,725 $300 !Tahoe!City 39 1 0 95% $0 $1,000
!Ione 28 0 0 59% $3,150 $50 !TahoeJDouglas 49 0 1 61% $225 $0
!Jackson 48 1 0 73% $100 $250 !TahoeJIncline 41 1 0 86% $490 $375
!Loyalton 27 0 0 78% $464 $100 !Tonopah* 20 ! $0 $100
!Mammoth!Lakes 42 1 0 51% $200 $0 !Truckee 88 0 3 84% $300 $400
!Mammoth!Sunrise 17 0 0 55% $0 $0 !Truckee!Sunrise 25 0 0 76% $100 $0
!Minden 37 1 0 82% $10 $250 !WestwoodJLake!Almanor 7 0 0 93% $0 $0
!Nevada!City* 43 ! $60 $0 !Winnemucca 37 2 2 48% $400 $0
!Nevada!City!49er!Breakfast 90 0 0 79% $4,500 $0 !Yerington 44 2 0 91% $500 $112

TOTALS 2496 37 16 $58,174 $15,112
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